
Resolution 

Agenda Number: 22.1 
Date: December 10, 2020 

Moved by Councillor Dhillon 
Seconded by Councillor Fortini 

Whereas Peel Regional Police plays a critical role in the safety and well-being of Brampton’s residents; 

And whereas, there is a disproportionate representation of a police footprint within the wards in the City of 
Brampton;  

And whereas, all ward pairings in the City of Brampton, with the exception of Wards 9 and 10, have direct access 
to either a police division or a community station;  

And whereas, the east end of the City of Brampton, comprised of Ward 8, 9, and 10, have approximately 200,000 
residents making up 33 per cent of the City’s population; 

And whereas, from 2014 to 2018 the east end Wards of the City of Brampton have seen an increase in crimes 
against a person on average by 50 per cent, while crimes against property increased by 34 per cent; 

And whereas, residents from these neighborhoods are experiencing anxiety and fear due to increased crime, lack 
of a police station, and severely delayed response times; 

And whereas, there have been numerous delegations, communications, community organized meetings and town 
halls attended by the Councillors, Mayors, and Police Chiefs, advocating for greater police presence; 

And whereas, there has been increasing demand for a police station in the east end of the City of Brampton; 

And whereas, there are no police stations in Brampton, east of Bramalea Road; 

And whereas, it currently takes approximately 23 minutes to drive 19 kilometers to reach the northeast end of 
Brampton from 21 Division; 

And whereas, Brampton City Council and Peel Regional Council have made it unequivocally clear that the safety 
and well-being of all its residents is its priority; 

And whereas, City of Brampton staff have been directed to identify a location and costs for a potential community 
station office in Brampton’s east end, to be provided to Peel Regional Police Service at no or minimal cost; 

And whereas, Brampton’s Mayor and Council have sent a letter to Peel Regional Police requesting a community 
police station in Brampton’s east end for all reasons outlined above; 

Therefore be it resolved, that Peel Regional Council support, in principle, a Peel Regional Police Community 
Station for the City of Brampton’s east end; 
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And further, that Peel Regional Police be requested to present to Regional Council a proposed implementation 
plan including location, costs and other significant issues connected with implementing a Community Station. 

  
 
 
 
 
 

Regional Chair 
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5 Year Ward Statistics for B8, B9 & B10 
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